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March 31, 2021 

 

Ms. Yasmine Armaghani, Park Planner 

Division of State Parks 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

Marjory Stoneman Douglas Building 

3900 Commonwealth Boulevard 

Tallahassee, FL 32399 

 

Re: Atlantic Ridge Preserve State Park – Unit Management Plan 

 

Dear Ms. Armaghani: 

 

The Guardians of Martin County is a non-profit 501(c)3 conservation organization that 

supports Martin County’s Comprehensive Growth Management Plan and advocates for 

smart growth and the conservation of environmentally valuable properties. 

 

We are aware that the State is updating the Unit Management Plan for Atlantic Ridge 

Preserve State Park, and is currently accepting comments on the Draft Plan, and we offer 

these comments for your consideration. 

 

An approximately 872-acre tract of environmentally sensitive lands in eastern Martin 

County that was acquired by the State in 2000 had previously been managed as part of 

the Atlantic Ridge Preserve State Park.  The Guardians’ review of the Draft Unit 

Management Plan suggests that this parcel has somehow been removed from the State 

Park system, as details of its flora, fauna, vegetative communities and other information 

is no longer included. 

 

The Guardians are working diligently to support the acquisition and conservation of 

environmentally sensitive lands in the area of the existing ARPSP parcels and between 

ARPSP and Jonathan Dickinson State Park.  We strongly urge that the 872-acre state-

owned parcel be restored as a component of ARPSP.  That property and adjoining tracts 

are critical for restoring hydrologic conditions at the Park and managing natural 

resources.  Thank you for your further consideration. 

 

Yours most sincerely, 

 
Peter H. Conze, Jr. 

 




